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With the general election now settled, purdah has lifted, and we are now able to update fully you on matters important to Faringdon. We have now reopened our Facebook Page “Your Vale Councillors in Faringdon”; for immediate updates on important matters there is also the council’s own page, “Vale of White Horse District Council”. For further information you can always visit the council website, www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk, due to be relaunched in the New Year; on the website you are able to register for updates on planning and other issues that may be important to you. 
With the campaign running up to the election, and Bethia taking extended leave over the Christmas period, we hope you forgive the late and relatively brief report. In 2020 we are planning to launch a regular series of surgery dates, visiting the Pump House Project (PHP) and Faringdon Library to cover a range of different audiences and times. We will circulate a list of dates in the near future.
Local Issues to Faringdon
· Southampton St Car Park – we were very happy to see a joint project working well to improve Southampton Street Car Park. In the first of our Public Realm Projects across the district, the car park was chosen for cleaning and refurbishment including improvements to signage and landscaping. Works were coordinated with Faringdon Town Council and community groups including the Farcycles to install a cycle repair station in the area.
· Leisure Centre – emergency works caused the pool at Faringdon Leisure Centre to close for a week last month. While we do apologise for any inconvenience caused, it was vital that this work was done, so we are happy to see that contractors were brought in immediately to ensure the safety of our users. 
· Planning News – last month it was announced that the long-awaited development on Park Road has just been granted planning approval. This is not a new development as such, as the application was heard at Planning Committee in March and September 2018 where it received a resolution to approve planning permission subject to the S106 agreement being completed satisfactorily. Among other things this development will provide the town with a new primary school – further details will follow as works progress.

District-wide Issues
· Election Duties – many of our staff were heavily involved in last month’s general election, as you can understand this has put pressure on services, so we are looking forward to getting back to normal provision.
· Full Council Meeting – the council met last month to discuss a range of topics in the run up to the budget setting process in February. Minutes of the meeting are available on the website at: democratic.whitehorsedc.gov.uk

And lastly we would like to take the opportunity to wish you a very happy Christmas and a safe, and prosperous new year. 
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